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House Committee on Revenue 
March 26, 2015 
HB 2126 
 
Chair Barnhart and members of the Committee, 
 
The Housing Alliance is a coalition of more than fifty 
organizations from all parts of the state. Our members have 
come together with the knowledge that housing opportunity is 
the base on which all of our success is built – individual success 
as students, parents, workers, and community members as well 
as the success of our communities. We represent a diverse set of 
voices from residents to local jurisdictions to non-profit housing 
developers and organizations working to meet basic needs. 
 
We ask your support for House Bill 2126, which will extend the 
Vertical Housing Development Program (VHDP) sunset, which 
provides local jurisdictions with the option of allowing limited-
term partial tax exemptions to encourage mixed-use 
commercial/residential developments.  
 
The exemption varies in accordance with the number of 
residential floors on a project, with a maximum property tax 
exemption of 80 percent over 10 years. An additional property 
tax exemption on the land may be given if some or all of the 
residential housing is for low-income persons (80 percent of area 
median income or below). 
 
This is simply enabling legislation that allows local elected officials 
to decide whether (or not) their jurisdiction, after consultation 
with other affected taxing jurisdictions, wishes to establish a 
program that provides a financing tool for mixed-use 
commercial/residential districts. Indirectly, this legislation provides 
an important tool to stimulate the private investment that creates 
vibrant, affordable communities.  
 
The Housing Alliance sees HB 2126 as a valuable tool to continue 
to support our families and our communities.  
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On behalf of the Housing Alliance, I urge your prompt consideration and support of this proposal and 
thank you for your service.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Omar Carrillo Tinajero 
On Behalf of the Oregon Housing Alliance  


